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Juba, South Sudan – The National Election Commission (NEC) has
successfully concluded the induction training for the State
High  Election  Committees  (SHECs),  marking  a  significant
achievement in preparation for the upcoming national elections
scheduled  for  December  22,  2026.  The  workshop,  held  from
October 8-11, 2024, in Juba, was organized with the support of
the  UN-Integrated  Electoral  Assistance  Team  (UN-IEAT)  and
aimed  at  equipping  the  SHEC  members  with  the  skills  and
knowledge necessary to ensure a smooth electoral process.

The training is a culmination of months of meticulous planning
and consultations that began earlier this year. In April and
May,  NEC  officials  visited  all  ten  states  to  engage  with
stakeholders and discuss the establishment of the SHECs. The
committees, comprising 50 members, were officially announced
on June 17, 2024, by NEC Chair Prof. Abednego Akok Kachuol,
and took their oath of office on July 11, 2024.

The induction workshop covered a comprehensive curriculum that
included electoral laws, ethical standards, and operational
procedures  for  managing  elections.  Participants  were  also
trained  on  logistical  coordination,  stakeholder  engagement,
and  conflict  resolution  strategies  to  handle  potential
challenges during the electoral period. The NEC, along with
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the  UN-IEAT,  emphasized  the  importance  of  transparency,
integrity, and inclusiveness in the electoral process.

Speaking at the closing ceremony, Prof. Abednego Akok Kachuol
commended the commitment and dedication of the SHEC members.
“The completion of this training marks a critical milestone in
our journey toward a fair and credible election in 2026. With
this induction, our State High Election Committees are well-
prepared to uphold democratic values and oversee the electoral
process effectively,” he stated.

Participants expressed their readiness to apply the training
in their respective states, where their immediate focus will
be refurbishing and setting up local offices to facilitate
election-related  activities.  The  NEC  and  the  UN-IEAT  will
continue to provide technical support and monitoring as the
SHECs carry out their mandate in the lead-up to the 2026
elections.

The successful completion of this induction training is a
promising step toward strengthening South Sudan’s democratic
framework, as the country gears up for its national elections.
The  NEC’s  proactive  measures,  supported  by  international
partners, underscore a commitment to enhancing the electoral
process and ensuring that the voices of the South Sudanese
people are heard.








